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The Corporation of 
The Township of Brock 

1 Cameron St. E., P.O. Box 10 
Cannington, ON L0E 1E0 

705-432-2355 

February 27, 2024 
 
Honourable Neil Lumsden 
Minister of Tourism, Culture and Sport 
 
Sent via email: Minister.Lumsden@ontario.ca 
 
Re:  Increased Provincial Contribution to Public Libraries 
  
Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Brock, at their meeting 
held on March 4, 2024, adopted the following resolution: 
C-2024-042 
 
“WHEREAS public libraries are vibrant community hubs where residents of all ages and 
backgrounds can learn, work, train, innovate, explore and connect; and, 
WHEREAS the Brock Township Public Libraries provide community members with 
equitable, reliable access to broadband internet; and, 
WHEREAS the Brock Township Public Libraries use technology to make resources more 
accessible and responsive to people’s changing needs; and, 
WHEREAS the Brock Township Public Libraries support local economic development 
through the provision of important business development and job skills programming for 
adults and youth; and, 
WHEREAS the Brock Township Public Libraries works closely with local residents to 
deliver valued programs and services and shares knowledge and resources; and, 
WHEREAS the Township of Brock Public Libraries continue to responsibly manage public 
resources with the utmost care and is committed to the sustainability of its services; and, 
WHEREAS the Township of Brock Public Libraries recognize the opportunity that targeted 
provincial investment can provide to secure more equitable access to increasingly 
significant digital resources and library-based services across Ontario; 
BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Township of Brock encourages the Province 
of Ontario to continue to recognize and support the contribution of local libraries within 
their communities; and 
THAT the Township of Brock requests the Province of Ontario to increase its existing 
funding by at least the rate of inflation for Ontario’s public libraries, and 
THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to the Ontario Minister of Heritage, Sport, Tourism, 
and Culture Industries, to the Ontario Minister of Municipal Affairs, to the local MPPs, to 
the Association of Municipalities Ontario, to the Ontario Library Association, to the 
Federation of Ontario Public Libraries, and to Durham Region area municipalities for 
endorsement.” 
 



Should you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact the Clerks 
Department, Clerks@Brock.ca. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
THE TOWNSHIP OF BROCK 

 
Fernando Lamanna 
Clerk/Deputy CAO 
 
FL:dh 
 
cc. Hon. Paul Calandra, Minister of Municipal Affairs & Housing – minister.mah@ontario.ca 

Laurie Scott, MPP, Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock – laurie.scott@ontario.ca 
Colin Best, AMO President – amopresident@amo.on.ca 
Michelle Arbuckle, Exec.Director Ontario Library Association - marbuckle@accessola.com 
Dina Stevens, Executive Director, Federation of Ontario Public Libraries - 
dinastevens@fopl.ca 
Durham Region Municipalities 


